

King George V Playing Field Committee Meeting –8th June 2022 7.30 in Pavilion

1. **Apologies** : Tina Lambert Jane Donovan Rob Leaney Nick Beaumont
2. **Attendees** :Ron Jury (Chairman) Jim Brown (PC) Kelvin Speirs(Cricket) Jo Taylor (Stoolball) Simon Ward (Junior Football)
3. **There were no matters of pecuniary and disposable interest to be discussed.**

The minutes of the last meeting had been distributed prior to the meeting and were agreed.

4. **Matters Arising**

These to be dealt with later in the meeting.

5. **User Reports**

a) **Football**

No Report

b) **Cricket**

The season was now 5 games in and the grass cutting was going well and the field looking good.

c) **Stoolball**

We are now into our League games although the weather had not been kind and we have had to cancel some matches. We were not able to have our Tournament due to lack of support from other teams. This is our main Fundraiser.

d) **Activity Scheme**

No Report

e) **Junior Football**

Had finished the season and had some success with 1 League win 1 Runner Up and 1 Cup win. Had achieved success in 2 Summer Tournaments to date. Some members will be moving up to the Senior team .The first game in the new season will be on September 10th.

f) **Honeybees**

No report.

g) **Archery**

Report emailed to Chairman. Summary ----Club continues to maintain a good membership and had a successful beginner's course . They have returned to a full Summer programme to include Club competitions.'Have a go 'sessions now on the 3rd Sunday of each month. Communication with other Clubs using the field working well .Coloured tuff markers now installed on the far side of the field. Club continues to work with the Tennis club to find alternative parking space when state of field not suitable for use. Regarding the replacement of the wooden shed the original company we intended to use has now ceased trading and we have yet to find an alternative supplier at a competitive price..One idea is the use of containers which the club would look to blend in with painting green or cladding.

6. **Maintenance**

- a) Hole in the cladding had been temporarily repaired.
- b) The Senior Football club had been instructed to repair their shed.
- c) A new quote needed to be obtained for the radiators.
- d) Cabinet for defibrillator had been received but size questionable and siting still to be decided.
- e) The commemoration plaques had now been re-instated.
- f) The bins had now been replaced.

g) A specialist had been instructed to investigate the Hogweed problem.

h) JB had adjusted both gates into the playpark.

7. Any other business

- 1 JT reminded the Playing Field Committee that everyone needed to help with the Jumble Sale to be held on 3rd September in aid of Pavilion Funds.

The next Playing Field Meeting will be held during the week commencing 5th September 2022. The Parish Clerk will issue meeting Agenda late July.